Kiwanis Bulletin Sept 5, 1978

Today's program chairman is Earl Osborn. Earl wasn't sure last week of who he'll have for the program, but he hasn't missed bringing a good talk yet, and isn't about to miss this time. Since falling enrollment and constraints of prop. 13 have had a dramatic effect on the schools only two faculty members who are new to our area will be our guests today for the annual back to school recognition.

Last chance to be sure to see the stars! Greats such as Pete Rose, Johnny Beach, Joe Morgan, Willie McCovey and Jack Clark are scheduled to be at Candlestick on Sept. 17. Ken Gonsalves (433-2253) has a few more reservations for the game which he will save until Tuesday for Kiwanians. Eleven dollars will get you a seat on the bus, a good ticket to the game - and refreshments! And it goes without saying a lot of goodfellowship goes along with the trip.

Bill Seaholm, new manager of Healdsburg bowling lanes, was Ken's guest last week. Bill says he's done a great deal of modernization and remodeling of the lanes. He invited us to a Sept 16 Grand Opening. All the usual Grand Opening goodies will be available that day. He says he'd like visitors (and bowlers) even before that day.

Joe Vercelli, respected and veteran local wine expert and present manager of Souverain Cellars was our speaker last week. Joe first spoke of the beginnings and the future of Souverain, then followed with an interesting, informative and scholarly story about pioneers of the Nothern Sonoma County wine industry. His recollections are too valuable to be lost and somehow should be saved for the future.

Announcements

From the sign-up for the Redwood Empire interclub it looked as if it would be a good one, especially as a number of first time interclubers were on the list for the Thursday visit.

We need good Kiwanians to join our officers for the charter night of the new Rohnert Park club set for Saturday, Sept 23, 1978 at the E1 Rancho in Santa Rosa. Call Fred Haley if interested. Club organization for the District Golf tournament at Sonoma on Friday Sept 22 should begin. We have been champions and want to be again. The September Board meeting is set for Walt Wright's "mansion" on Matheson for Wed Sept 6. That meeting would be a good event to attend for a make up, and to get a feeling of the business of Kiwanis.

I wonder if retirement was too much for Virg Botterini. Last week was his third consecutive absence, and no make-ups had come in yet.

NEW MEMBERS:



Office # 433-4466 433-4500 433-6941 525-1214 433-1626 433-3378 433-3662	Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg Dave Hinton-Safeway Loren Lewis-Realtor Elvin Jackson-Realtor Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	Res # 433-6430 823-2390 433-3968 433-4397 433-3854 542-6466 433-5368
---	---	--

KIWANIS BULLETIN

SEPT. L2, L978

Foday's program promises to be unusual. Tom Roscoe has arranged to have Dr. Martin Griffin talk with us about his recent trip to the Himalayas. Dr. Griffin, among his many activities, is the developer of the Hop Kiln Winery.

Last week preceding Thursday was a real success, with 12 members present.

President Fred passed a sheet for corrections to be made when the new Bulletin is printed. Be sure that any corrections needed are made with Fred no later than Tuesday.

The report from Glenn Davis showed that our Junior Golf Program was an outstanding financial success. After paying \$262.10 for instruction the balance left was \$943.34. This together with a \$624.27 profit from the previous year leaves a balance of \$1567.61 to go to the program in the future. Congarulations and Kudo's to Glenn!

Earl Osborn was both program chairman and speaker last week. He chose as his topic "Understanding the U.S. Economy." Among the problems we face are inflation, government deficits, our negative trade balances, foreign investments in the U.S., and problems arising from increased standards of living and the inclusion of many women in the labor force.

Coming: Only 11 seats remained last Tuesday for the baseball trip on Sept. 17th. "First come first served" for Kiwanians and extra guests. The first 11 to contact Ken at 2253 will get the ride, the game, the refreshments and the fun!

Wed. the 13th is set for a luncheon interclub at Sebastapol. Lets make this completion of our Round Robin a real rouser! More from Bruno today.

The Charter Night of Rohnert Park is Saturday the 23rd at Los Robles. We should be well represented. Cost is only \$10.00 and there is more room-Call Fred Haley.

The District Golf Tournament has been scheduled for Sept. 22nd, a Friday, at Sonoma, We have been champions, and need good represent ation to regain the championship. Art McCaffrey is "bird dogging" this one. Call him at 433-3786 if you can make it. Green fees and cart will cost 16.00 and dinner will be 6.50. Sonoma wants the money in by Tuesday night. Make your check to Sonoma Kiwanis Club and bring it to Art.

Suspensions: The board in its meeting of last Wednesday suspened four members for violation of our attendance regulations. Those suspended may be re-instated if they apply for re-instatement within 30 days. If re-instatement is not granted by a 2/3 vote of the Board they must be dropped.

Ladies Night: Save Sept. 29th for a Barbecue-golf night at Tayman park. Frank Balbi will be the chef. More details later-but MARK YOUR CALENDAR.

NEW MEMBERS

0.000	
Office Number	Residence
433-4466 Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg	433-6430
433-4500 Dave Hinton-Safeway	823-2390
433-6941 Loren Lewis-Realtor	433-3968
525-1214 Elvin Jackson-Realtor	433-4397
433-1626 Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station	433-3854
433-3378 Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank	542-6466
433-3662 Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	433-5368

KIWANIS BULLETIN SEPT 19,1978

Today Waldo Iversen is bringing Capt. Bob Harden of the Corp of Engineers to bring us up to date on the progress being made on Warm Springs Dam, where the dirt is really beginning to fly. Also to be a guest is Bruce Caster, resident "honcho" for Auburn Construction Company, the builder of the dam.

Also today the last interclub group needed to complete this years round robin will be led to Sebastopol by Tom Roscoe.

Coming events. Sunday's baseball trip still has a few openings for Kiwanians or their friends. Call Ken Gonsalves if you are interested. Bus leaves from the Healdsburg Elementary School on First St at 9:30 AM Looks as if Art McCaffrey has signed up a strong team to take back the District Club Golf Championship at Sonoma on Friday the 22nd. Already signed and paid are Bid Bidwell, Vern Branch, Glenn Davis, Waldo Iverson, Bill Kassin, Art McCaffrey, Tom Roscoe, Jim Silveira and Walt Wright. Art says he still may add a few last minute entries. Call him if interested. The group will leave from the Federated Church at 9:15 on the 22nd.

The New Rohnert Park Kiwanis Club will be installed at Los Robles Lodge on Saturday the 23rd. As the District's leading club we should have a few more Kiwanians present than those already planning to go. Cost is \$10.00 per person. Call Fred or Bruno.

is \$10.00 per person. Call Fred or Bruno.

Mark your calendar for this one! Frank Balbi will be the chef for the Ladie's Night Barbeque and Golf Bash at Tayman Park on Friday the 29th. Free (except for Golf Fees) for active Kiwanians and only \$2.00 for guests. Sign-up today. It would also be a good idea to tell your wife or her surrogate.

The annual "changing of the guard" ceremonies are set for Tuesday night October 10th. This is also to be a Ladies Night. More details later.

Last week's program by Dr. Martin Griffin, who among his many activities is the developer of the Hop Kiln Winery, spoke with us about a part of the world which few are privileged to see, the Country of Nepal. Nepal is a relatively small country stretching from the northern marshes of India to the Himalayan Mountains of Tibet. Dr. Griffen was there to help in the studies which hopefully will lead to the establishment of a Wild Life National Park and Sanctuary which would protect some of the threatened species of that part of the world.

Reminder:

The Bulletin is soon to go to the printers. Needed changes must be brought to President Fred at once.

Committee appointments for next year are being made. If you have a preference let Bob Young or Fred Haley know.

Senior members are reminded that they must attend at least 12 meetings a year to remain in good standing. Notices to those falling behind may soon go out.

##############################

NEW MEMBERS:

KIWANIS BULLETIN SEPT. 26, 1978

Today. Round Table only because of the Ladies night golf and Barbecue Social of Friday the 29th. The Round Table would be an easy chance

Waldo is taking care of the golf portion of Friday's activities. Play is for both men and women. There will be plenty of prizes for club swingers, whether handicap or blind bogey players, whether willing and solfers should tee off as soon after and able, or just willing and golfers should tee off as soon after four as they can. Call Waldo at 433-1140 for further particulars. "Social Hour" begins at 6:30, with dinner at 7:30. Fee for senior members and guests is \$2.00, nothing for regular members. Frank Balbi signed up yet call Ken Gonsalves at 433-2253 by (Tuesday the 26th).

Last Week the 23 who went to the baseball game had a "ball". Next time there is a chance to take part in one of Ken's events you had better do it. They are always lots of fun. The golf championship and the Rohnert Park Installation took place too late to report in this bulletin, but the Sebastopol interclub, unfortunately can be reported. One of the the promised members did. not show, so we have to try again. Besides the CHP showed no sympathy to Tom Roscoe as he tried to make up time after a late start.

Waldo brought the head of the Corps of Engineers activities at the Warm Springs Dam, Capt. Robert Harder, to talk with us last Tuesday. Capt. Harder's presentation proved to be one of the best of recent programs. Capt. Harder told us construction at the site is ahead of schedule and that the new road to los lamas should be onen in another. schedule and that the new road to Los Lomas should be open in another month, and that Lake Sonoma should be in operation by 1983.

Remember- Let President Fred know if you want any change in the Bulletin made up. This is the last chance! Let Fred or Bob Young know of your preferences as to committee membership. This too is the last chance.
Save Tuesday Oct. 10 for the Installation dinner. Again, its a ladies

If you need a make up the following are authorized for credit in lieu of a regular meeting:

Round Table meetings 1.

5. International

2. Travel meetings

6. District Conventions

Interclub meetings

7. Key Club meetings

Board of Directors meetings Club Service Projects

NEW MEMBERS:

- m. 1.C		
Office #		D #
433-4466	Vient Haber Co.	Res,#
	Kurt Hahn-City of Healdsburg	433-6430
433-4500	Dave Hinton-Safeway	
	na .	823-2390
525-1214	Elvin Jackson-Realtor	433-4397
433-6941	Innen Louis Deale	
	Loren Lewis-Realtor	433-3968
433-1626	Mitch Mitchell-Arco Station	
433-3378	The state of the s	433-3854
433-3376	Eugene Perkins-Crocker Bank	542-6466
433-3662	Terry Stringfellow-Home Bakery	
	dery bakery	433-5368